

MIGRATION BIOGRAPHIES EUROPE ON THE MOVE









MIGRATION BIOGRAPHIES

EUROPE ON THE MOVE

REPORT OF THE C2 MOBILITY MEETING, PLANEGG (GERMANY), 3rd-7th DECEMBER 2018

The 2nd mobility meeting of the Erasmus+ (KA2) project "Migration Biographies – Europe on the move" was held from the 3rd to the 7th of December 2018 in Planegg, Germany.

The Portuguese delegation from "Agrupamento de Escolas Alexandre Herculano" in Porto arrived in Planegg on 2nd December and departed on 8th December 2018. The delegation was composed by the teachers Maria da Graca Silva and Maria de Fatima Roxo Gama and the students Iris Cardoso, Lara de Sousa Assis, Joao Correia, Joao Freitas and Pedro Silva.

The Greek delegation from the "General Lyceum of New Moudania", arrived in Planegg on 3rd December and departed on 8th December 2018. The delegation was composed by the teachers Ioanna Avrami and Vasiliki Panagopoulou and the students Ioannis Liarmakopoulos, Magdalini Sakatziadou, Eleftherios Papakostas, Aliki Evgeniou and Eleni Moschou.

The Italian delegation from the "IISS Alpi-Montale" in Rutigliano (Bari), arrived in Planegg on 3rd December and departed on 7th December 2018. The delegation was composed by the headmistress Angela Borrelli and the teacher Rosanna Gaudio and the students Claudio Latrofa, Lara Dibattista, Lucie Coni, Camilla Valenzano, Brigida Moccia, Valentina Ruospo and Isabel Sorino.

The organizer of the 2nd mobility meeting was the German school "Feodor-Lynen Gymnasium" Planegg, represented by the deputy headmaster Achim Ackermann, the coordinator Mrs. Angelika Lawo and Mrs. Julia Hense and the students Laetitia Borlinghaus, Louis Friedrich, Jannis Härdi, Charlota Heinrich, Hofinger, Julia, Leon Jakupi, Michael Meindl, Duc Nguyen, Luisa Scheuböck, Clara Schwan, Nora Sesselmann, Anna Sonst, Naomi and Ulises Unger Obregon.



MIGRATION BIOGRAPHIES EUROPE ON THE MOVE









All the participants were welcomed by the host school team and then transferred to Schloss Fürstenried.

On Monday 3rd December there was a common meeting with all delegations welcomed by the teachers of the German school .

The program started with a short walk around Munich city center and historical sights. We saw from the tower of St. Peter's church around Viktualienmarkt, City Hall, Marienplatz. On a walking tour we were shown Feldherrenplatz, Theatinerkirche, Residenz, Opernplatz.

Afterwards we all met at a bowling center in Munich where students and teachers enjoyed a welcome party and the students had the chance to mingle and know each other better.

On Tuesday 4th December, the teachers and the students met again at the host school and after a short tour they attended classes (jobshadowing) at the Feodor-Lynen-Gymnasium school. The teachers did attend English lessons on different levels.

Later on, we all had lunch at school and the teachers had a meeting in order to organize their work in etwinning and the padlet tool. In the afternoon all together attended the German presentation on educational system in Germany. Finally they all had dinner together at Bräustüberbl with typical regional food.

On Wednesday 5th December teachers decided on exploring etwinning intensively together. Then the presentations of the guest groups followed in presence of several journalists. (Süddeutsche Zeitung, Münchner Merkur)

The first group were the students from Italy, then the Greeks continued and finally the Portuguese.

Photos from groups and ongoing presentations were taken to be published in the next days' paper.

Afterwards Mr. Jochen Kubosch (European speakers team) gave a lecture on the European Policy on migration and asylum, followed by a controversial discussion.

After lunch, we went to the exhibition "Migration" in "Münchner Stadtmuseum". We also visited the "Middle Age Christmas Market" at Wittelsbacher Platz.

On Thursday 6th December, we exchanged presents and we were welcomed by Mayor Mr Heinrich Hofmann at Planegg's Town Hall. After being invited for lunch in the rooms of the fire brigade, we started to work on the final agreements. A buffet was prepared for all of us as farewell dinner.

On Friday 7 th December, we gathered to complete the report and agree on the activities for next meetings.

Decisions at the end of the meeting:

- E-twinning will be used and the students will go on presenting their materials that way.
- The teachers will instruct the students according to the tasks they will have to undertake.9



MIGRATION BIOGRAPHIES EUROPE ON THE MOVE









All the participants of the "Migration Biographies – Europe on the move" project agree that the run of the transnational meeting was very good and smooth, without any serious problems and they enjoy the participation in the project. All the participants found the cooperation very good.

Students mentioned they enjoyed the mobility a lot. They emphasized the fruitful experience .

The next meeting is going to be held in Porto, March 18-22.2019.

Planegg (Germany), 12-7-2018

The coordinators

The partner schools

Gag Tumacies ed Vr